
 

Thank you co-chairs. My name is Pekka Piirainen, I am 23 years old and I speak 

on behalf of YOUNGO-the youth constituency. 

Thank you for letting us deliver this intervention. 

A sense of urgency seems to be lacking in this conference centre. The work you 

are undertaking will substantially shape our future from today onwards. When 

you are long gone we will still be here to bear the consequences of your actions. 

 

We demand you push for a 1.5°C target. The 2013-2015 review made it clear 

that a 2°C target does not guarantee us a safe and equitable future. What part of 

history would you like to be part of? When we talk about 2 degrees or 1.5 

degrees, do we feel the urgency of the suffering that will be caused if you do not 

act? We as young people, want to be part of a future where we do everything 

possible to stop suffering, ensure food security and human rights. We want to be 

part of a future where people’s lives are more important than fossil fuel 

corporate success. 

 

SBSTA sessions fell short of what was needed to assist the ADP negotiations in 

the avoidance of double-counting and the assurance of common standards for 

environmental integrity and net benefits in any ADP outcome  

 

Market-based instruments will not save us. We are strongly against including 

any reference to new market mechanisms or carbon markets in general in the 

Paris agreement completely undermine the effectiveness of any agreement.        

                                                                                                 

honoured delegates, we urge you to consider the findings of the latest IPCC 

Report. We all know that urgency is needed, but we also know that has been 

lacking in these negotiations. Every party should recognise the responsibility 

they have in limiting the climate crisis. We  can reach this goal together. 

 

Thank you.  

 


